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Page 1 February 2020 
Edgewater Club Inc. Newsletter 

  
2840 Waxwing Lane, Englewood, Fl. 34224 
55 & Over Community Tel: (941) 473-9706 
Office open Tuesday  7:30AM -11:00AM 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE by Sue Campbell  
Just an update on the pool. The ladder is now with the pool company and is scheduled to be 
installed. We did start using the liquid pool cover and it seems to be working well.  Paint and 
work on the decking will have to be done in a few spots. Thank you to those who volun-
teered for our election committee and to those who helped to take down the Christmas 
lights. The Board members appreciate it very much.   

Editors: Margaret Bennett & Noella Menard        Email: margare898@aol.com; noellamenard@gmail.com 

EDGEWATER CLUB ELECTION - 2020      by Pat Cameron 
Election of the Edgewater Club Board of Directors was held on Monday, January 29th. The elected 2020 
Board members are as follows:  President, Sue Campbell, Vice President, Jim Peptis, Secretary, Donna 
Watson, Treasurer, Irene Chmura, two-year director positions  Ron Messier, Ray Shepard, and Cheryl 
Waller. Dennis Cahill, and Dennis Tinsley each have one remaining year on their two-year term. 
   

MENôS CLUB  by Bill Butland 

There will be a Men's Club meeting on Saturday, Feb 1, at 9:00 a.m. ( notice change in time). 
We will be serving hamburgers or cheeseburgers; condiments, chips, pickle, coffee, tea, lemonade, 
and ice cream.  Tickets will be $6.00 and will be sold at the Pirate Auction. We will be having two 
breakfasts in February, the first will be on Sunday, Feb 2 from 8:00 to 10:00 a.m., and will be a nor-
mal pancake breakfast for $6.00.  Our second breakfast this month will be on Sunday, Feb 16th and 
will be an Omelette Breakfast, served by the caterer, St. Pizza Catering of St Petersburg. Menu will 
be an Omelette (3 eggs), choice of any/all of the following ingredients: Mushrooms/Black Olives/
Green Peppers/Tomatoes/Ham/Italian sausage/ Bacon/ Jalapenos/Mozzarella or Cheddar Cheese. In 
addition we will have coffee/tea, juice and Danish.  Cost will be $8.00 and tickets will be sold on 
Tuesday, Feb 4th and  Tuesday, Feb 11th . No sales at the door. Seating will be the same as our nor-
mal Pancake Breakfast. Our Dinner for this month will be on Saturday, February 22nd. The menu will 
be Pork Chop, Mashed Potato, Carrots, Apple Sauce, Salad w/dressing, Cherry Pie w/whipped cream, 
and Complimentary Beverages. Cost will be $10.00. Ticket will go on sale on Tuesday, Feb 11th for 
members and renters, and if any tickets remain, they will be on sale Tuesday, Feb 18th for members/
renters and guests. Tickets for workers will be available at the Men's Club meeting on February 1st . 

 

PIRATE AUCTION  by Rita Young 

Don't forget The Pirate Auction on February 1st.  I am looking forward to it and I hope you are 
too. We have a lot of different prizes and we are serving a nice lunch for everyone to enjoy. So come 
out and join us for a nice day and support your club. I am looking forward to seeing you all there. 

 

50 th YEAR WEDDING ANNIVERSARY   by Roger & Renee Dickinson  

A rousing good time was enjoyed by all who took the opportunity to come together and 
honor the nine couples in our park who were celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary during the 
past year. The honored couples were Jeff & Arlene Cleveland, Myron & Brenda Edgerly, Gary & Terry 
Hauss, Johnny & Candie Hood, Don & Judy Kinney, Pat & Marie Powell, Ron & Karen Rudnicki, Roger 
& Susan Steinbrook and Jim & Connie Verkuilen. Such a program can not be put together without 
the help of numerous volunteers. These folks printed tickets, sold tickets, set up, fixed the food, 
served the food, took pictures, cleaned up, and willingly gave of their time and effort to make the 
evening a roaring success.  A special thanks is extended to Nick Datillo, who provided the entertain-
ment. The dance floor was busy throughout the evening. A special thanks is extended to the hon-
orees, the guests, and all of the helpers who made the evening a night to remember.  
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 SUNSHINE NEWS by Mary Barney 

 I would like to thank all the well wishers for their support in my taking over the    
sunshine news.    

Get well/thinking of you cards were sent out to: Sandy Breslford, Blue Heron Dr., mild stroke and 
is recuperating; Bill Gatter, Penguin Lane, shoulder surgery; Ken Marston, Blue Heron Dr., Charlie 
Summer, Blue Heron Dr., hip surgery; Chuck Miller, Blue Heron Dr., fell; John Leach, Sparrow Lane, 
medical testing; Donna Butland, Parakeet Ave, Bronchitis; Estelle Dearborn, Sparrow Lane, Bronchitis; 
Lynn Moulton, Tanager Lane, partial knee replacement; Marie Powell, Tanager Ln, broken leg. 
 
Sympathy cards were sent to: John Casey, Oriole Blvd., grandson passed away; Robert & Paula 
Warsheski, Bob White Dr., son passed away; Richard Wieland, Parkside Dr., wife Doris passed away; 
Bud & Marge Cooper, nephew passed away; former residents of the park Butch and Karen Fraker, 
son passed away.  
If anyone knows of someone in need of a card sent from the Edgewater Club, please contact me at 603-
918-1628; my email address is marybarney84@gmail.com  

  
 

APPLE I-PHONE AND I-PAD CLASSES  by Donna Watson 
 

Thank you to all who participated in our first class. Our second class is on Thursday, February 6 with 
our 3rd and final class on Thursday, March 12. If you have not already signed up for our February 
class, the sign-up sheet is on the back bulletin board. Victoria May from Tri-County Air will continue to 
conduct the lessons with the last hour of our two-hour class being devoted to questions. 

 

RUMMAGE SALE  by Cheryl Miller 
The Annual Edgewater Club Rummage Sale will take place on Saturday, February 8th from 
8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. at the clubhouse.  Set up will begin at 7:30 a.m. on Friday, February 

7th. The volunteer sheets are filling up for set up and sale day (thanks to all); please take a look and 
see if more help is neededéalso please sign up to bring goodies for the bake sale. The Menôs Club will 
provide lunch on Friday to all volunteers on the set-up sheet; sandwiches and chips will be served. 
After all pricing is completed on Friday, set up and delivery volunteers will be able to purchase items; 
those who do not volunteer may not purchase items until the day of the sale. Again this year, Gary 
Miller and his crew will be handling pick-ups; he can be reached at 269-962-5845. We cannot accept 
hide-a-beds, sofa sleepers, large refrigerators or freezers (mini refrigerators are OK), TVs, mattresses 
or box springséGary has the final say on what items will be accepted.  Pickups can be scheduled via 
phone (269-962-5845) beginning on Saturday, February 1, 2020.  Actual pickups will be done on Fri-
day, February 7th. If you are donating any linens (sheets, blankets, comforters), please attach a label 
denoting the size. This sale is a great opportunity to clean out your closets and sheds; and support 
our club at the same time!!! Last year the rummage sale gave the Edgewater Club approximately 
$4,000!!! Please feel free to email me at midarter51@yahoo.com or call at 269-962-5845.  All help is 
greatly appreciated.  Thank you!!! 

 
 

VALENTINE DAY DANCE  by Trudy Soucy and Sue Anderson 

We listened to you, and VERCEAL will make her first-time appearance at the Edgewater Club, enter-
taining all of us at our Valentineôs Day Dance on Friday, February 14, 2020, from 7:30 to10:30 p.m. 
Tickets will go on sale Tuesday, February 4th from 7:00 to 8:00 a.m., and Tuesday, February 11th from 
7:30-8:00 a.m. Tickets are $7:00 per person and all sales are final. Letôs give Verceal a warm  
welcome as only we can, and get your ñWOOPò on. Join us for this fun-filled evening. For first timers, 
BYOBs and refreshments.  Prepare to PARTY!!! 

 
NEW MEMBERS 

Jim & Beth Bayley, 1318 Mallard Dr, Holiday Estates III 
David & Barbara Swallow,1355 Kiskadee Dr,Holiday Estates III 
Barb & Ed Smith, 1429 Sanderling Dr, Holiday Estates III 
Dave & Linda Trombley, 6137 Partridge Ave,Lemon Bay Isles 

A LIBRARY REMINDER. Please do 
not bring hard covered books to our 
library. We simply do not have the 
room to store them. We welcome up 
to date paperbacks and current mag-
azines no older then 2 months, also 
puzzles with no missing pieces. 

mailto:marybarney84@gmail.com


                                                   www.edgewaterclubinc.com                         February 2020 

                                                                          3 

BROADWAY PALM DINNER 
THEATER  by Pat Cameron 
 
The final offering of the Broadway Palm will 

be KINKY BOOT which is sold out at this time, with 
a waiting list of seven people. The date is Feb. 13, 
2020; the bus will depart our club  
parking lot at 9:50 a.m. In late March, I will learn 
of  the offerings for next season and will inform you 
of these at that time. 

 
THE RED HATTERS by Nana Ellis 
Our  luncheon  last week at  the Elks Club was 
 really nice; it was great being back at our old 
stomping grounds where we used to meet monthly 
with all the chapters. Wednesday, February 12th, at 
1:00 p.m., we are going to Farlows, on the water. 

 

BUNCO/POOL AEROBICS   
by Lee Cavey  
We will meet for Bunco on the second and 

fourth Wednesday in February; the 12th, and 26th, 
at 12:30 p.m. in the all-purpose room at the club-
house. Please wear your nametags; don't be late. 
Pool lunch is normally the first Monday of the 
month, but we haven't had time to confirm this be-
cause of the weather. Pool aerobics are Monday 
through Friday 10:00 to 11:00 a.m 

 

Jam at the Clubhouse   
by John Grenier 860-595-8158. 

Looking for musicians living in our community. Any-
one who plays an instrument, sings, plays drums 
and wants to make music, come to the clubhouse 
on Mondays from 3:00 to 5:00 and letôs have 
fun. All musical abilities are encouraged to 
come.  Please bring your instruments, amps, and 
drums.   

 
 
THE EDGEWATER CLUB  
PHOTO DIRECTORY       
 by Grace Briscoe 
 

Lifetouch Photographers will be coming to our club 
this month to take your FREE 8 x 10 professional 
photo. Your picture will be included in the Edge-
water Club member directory and you will receive a 
free copy of the photo.  Extra copies and products 
using the photo can also be purchased. February 
dates are 24th, 26th through to February 29th. 
Remaining appointments are scarce, so you had 
better hurry. Appointments can be made before 
and after Tuesday coffee, Homeowners Meetings, 
and as you are leaving Sunday breakfast. Our All 
Purpose Room will be converted to a photography 
studio. You will be greeted by our volunteers and a 
representative from Lifetouch Photography. After 
your photo session, you will go to the viewing area 
and select the pose you wish to include in our club 
directory, along with any items you wish to pur-
chase. Our March photo shoots will be held on 
the 9th, and 11th to 14th. Limited dates and times 

are available for this week. The photo directory is a 
great way to get to know who our new members 
are and to keep track of old friends. 
 
 CRUISE NEWS by Alita Marlo  

WE'RE BAACKK!! Writing this as we are  
returning from our cruise. The only bump we 
had was not being able to get into Costa Rica 
because of heavy winds and large swells, but 

that's something we couldn't control. The on board 
entertainment was well done and the shows with 
their up to date scenery and Vegas type costumes 
will long be remembered. We had some real lucky 
winners at the machines and the Bingo Jackpot. We 
were all very proud of Jacque Hopkins. She was a 
semi-finalist in the Voice of the Ocean and sang like 
a real pro to a packed house of over 800. I would 
like to thank Terry Schnell and Jacque Hopkins for 
being monitors on their buses. All in all, we had a 
great time. Come join us on our next cruise. 

 

TENNIS by Brenda Peach 
The tennis season is going strong. We welcome 
new players. Regardless of your skill level you will 
have fun. Tennis is great exercise plus you will 
meet and make new friends. If you want to watch a 
friendly game, here is our February schedule: Feb-
ruary mixed doubles plays every afternoon starting 
at noon, the ladies tennis team play on our home 
court on February 3rd and 17th at 9:30 a.m. and the 
men play at the home court on February 5th, 19th 
and 26th. Hope to see you on the courts or as a 
spectator. At press time, the men's tennis travel 
team had played three matches winning five of 
twelve. Competition has been stiff with the men 
enjoying the camaraderie and good quality play. 
C'mon out and cheer your team on. 

 

BOCCE by John Bauer 

 
The bocce season has gotten off to a good start. 
We currently have 128 club members playing in the 
2020 league. We started the season on January 
15/16 and January 22/23 with some regular players 
being on the Panama Cruise; a  substitution night-
mare that Debbie Schultz can attest to. The games 
came off in normal fashion, and hopefully everyone 
involved enjoyed the first games of the season. It 
will be nice to see the entire group back and partici-
pating in their weekly games.  The games start on 
Wednesday and Thursday each week at 12:00 noon 
at the bocce courts through March 12th. Anyone 
who wants to see what all the excitement is about 
is welcome to come over and root for your favorite 
teams.  The competition is heating up as the new 
teams become acquainted with their new members 
and new competitors. Hope everyone enjoys their 
Winter season in Florida.  
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2020 FASHION SHOW  by Bonnie Shepherd     
 
Our annual Fashion Show, Celebrating Women, will be held on Thursday March 5th, 2020. Tick-
ets will be sold in the All-Purpose room at the clubhouse beginning on Tuesday, February 11th at 
7:00 a.m. for members and renters. Remaining tickets will be sold on Tuesday February 18th and 
25th at the same time for members, renters and memberôs guests.  You may purchase a table of 
eight or any number of tickets you require, however we do need the names of each guest.  We have 
240 tickets available. If you are unable to get to the Clubhouse, please feel free to contact me for 
tickets after Tuesday the 11th.  Tickets are $15.00.  We accept cash or check made payable to Edge-
water Club. Correct change is very helpful.  On March 5th , the doors will open at 10:30 a.m. Rum 
punch will be served during our social hour. We will have vendors for those ladies who might like to 
do some shopping. This time is also a great opportunity to have your picture taken. The background 
for your photo op is shades of pink if you would like to dress accordingly. The luncheon will consist 
of salad, main course and dessert plus drinks. (Please bring your own take home containers for any 
leftovers). Also included in your entry ticket is a large number of door prizes as we opted to not 
have a raffle this year. We will have a 50/50 drawing however there will be multiple winners of 50% 
of the money collected. Swim Mart will be providing the fashion with our fabulous models of Edge-
water Club. Our donation will go to Kids' Needs of Englewood. We hope this will be a sell-out; we do 
not want this to be the last Edgewater Club Fashion Show. 
 
2021 Fashion Show? As my term to chair the annual fashion show comes to a close, I want to 
thank in advance all who have helped over the past two years making this day such a fun event for 
all to look forward to. A new Chairlady will be needed if there is to be a 2021 Fashion Show. This is 
a fun event for all the ladies involved and is the only all ladies event at the Edgewater Club. All in-
formation is stored on a thumb drive so the new chair doesn't have to make her own paperwork;  
just update letters, requests, or spreadsheets to your specific needs. The new committee makes the 
Fashion Show what they want; it does not even have to be a fashion show, just rename as a wom-
en's event. New blood is needed to keep our events lively and fun.  Every person has different ideas 
and we need them to come forward.  I, along with anyone on the present committee, as well as  
ladies who have served in the past, are always ready to share information.  Please consider taking 
this responsibility for the next year or two so this event can continue! 
 

 
 
EDGEWATER CLUB ANNUAL HOSPICE NIGHT  
by Nancy Fournier 
 

The Edgewater Club Annual Tidewell Hospice Night is Friday, March 6th , 2020. I am honored again 
to Chair our Clubôs annual event this year. Tidewellôs mission statement is helping people live well 
by providing care, comfort and compassion. At the 2019 event we received donations totaling 
$6,888 to make a difference for those in need. Our goal this year is to surpass this amount with 
your help. We will be offering seating at the Tuesday morning coffee on February 18th and 25th 
starting at 7:00 a.m. at no charge. Select your table and donate to Tidewell Hospice with your 
check payable to the Edgewater Club on those mornings, or you can bring your check the night of 
the event.  You must reserve your table seats in advance. Tables seat eight but if you want to do 
ten at your table, we can do so. Each table decides what they will bring to eat and drink (pizza, 
subs, appetizers, full dinner, whatever you like).  We will provide fantastic entertainment by The 
Lemon Drops, a speaker from Tidewell Hospice, and an opportunity to share a memorable evening 
with members of our community while providing support for a great cause. I am pleased to  
announce that we will have a beautiful handmade bench made and donated by Cedric LeBlanc  
(see attached photo).  We will be selling raffle tickets at coffee hour on the above dates. Please 
mark your calendar and join us in memory of all of those who have benefited from the wonderful 
care of our local community provided here in Englewood, at Tidewell Hospice. If any questions, 
please contact Nancy Fournier at 586-246-2372 or at nfournier3441@gmail.com.  
 
 
FOLLIES 2020  by Cheryl Conley 

The planning for Follies 2020 is well underway, and will be held March 7th at the Edgewater 
Club. Save the date for an evening of light entertainment and a few laughs!  We will have tickets 
available at Tuesday coffee hour on February 25th and March 3rd. 

mailto:nfournier3441@gmail.com
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   STATE DAYS 2020 
 

NEW HAMPSHIRE DAY 

by Donna & Carl Davis 
From 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.,Thursday, Feb. 20th, 

2020, we will gather for a fun potluck lunch at the 

clubhouse patio. Be ready for some games, a joke 

(or two), and an overall fun time. A sign-up sheet 

for the potluck will be on the bulletin board in the 

clubhouse.  

 

MIDWEST DAY  by Ann Jadin  

We are organizing a new event  at Edgewater Club 
called MIDWEST DAY! At first we thought of host-
ing a Wisconsin Day, however due to multiple re-
quests, we are expanding our very first Wisconsin 
Day to include our neighboring  states  of of Minne-
sota, Illinois, and Iowa and calling the gathering 
MIDWEST DAY!  Please consider joining our plan-
ning committee to help make our first Midwest Day 
a great event! Contact Ann Jadin: 
ann.jadin@gmail.com or Cell at 920 585 0228.  We 
would love to hear from you as your suggestions 
and questions are welcome!  Mark Your Calendar 
Save the Date and Spread the Word for Tues-
day, February 25 from 11:00 to 2:00 p.m. at 
the club poolside patio. 
 

 

EDGEWATER MICHIGANDERS  
by Cheryl Miller 

The Michigan Day Committee is pleased to an-
nounce that we will be holding our Sixth Annual 
Edgewater Club Michigan Day on Friday, February 
28th , 2020. The gathering will be from noon to 
3:00 p.m. inside the Clubhouse. This year tickets 
will be $4 per person. Please bring an appetizer of 
your choice to share at your table (if you wish), 
your own table service and a dish to pass that will 
serve ten. Committee members will be contacting 
you regarding dishes to pass. As always, it is BYOB 
(ice will be furnished). We will be holding a 50/50 
raffle and will be playing Michigan trivia again. This 
year, a special committee comprised of Arlene and 
Jeff Cleveland, Nellie and George Baldwin, and Jim 
and Sharyn Caszett will be preparing the ques-
tions.  As always, there will be a drawing for  
baskets of Michigan items. Be sure to wear your 
favorite college or professional Michigan team at-
tire (if you wish)!!! We will be pre-selling tickets ï 
they will be available at coffee hour February 11th 
and February 18th or from a committee mem-
ber. Please watch the bulletin board at the club or 
Billôs email for future updates. Committee mem-
bers are Cheryl Miller (269- 962-5845) ï Nancy 
Fournier (586-246-2372) ï Nancy Kramer (248-
568-1772) ï Mary Daun Hartman (989-670-7108) 
ï Bonnie Hartman (941-223-2898) and Sharon 
Baczynski (941-275-1871). Please come and join 
us, meet new and old Michigan friends, and enjoy 
our 6th Annual Michigan Day!!! 

 

NEW ENGLAND DAY    by Donna Watson 
CT, MA,RI, AND VT residents!!!!!!! Mark your cal-
endars!!! Friday, March 6th is the 5th  annual get 
together at the Clubhouse Patio. The gathering will 
be 12:00 to 3:00 p.m.. Tickets remain at $5 and 
will be on sale on Tuesdays during coffee hour on 
February 25th and March 3rd . Ticket price includes 
hot dogs, hamburgs, rolls and condiments. We do 
ask that you bring sides or desserts that can be 
shared as we serve buffet style. Please let us know 
what you intend to bring when you purchase your 
tickets. Please BYOD (drinks)!!! PLEASE REMEMBER 
NO GLASS CONTAINERS ALLOWED ON THE PATIO. 
AND remember to wear your name badges. That 
way we can all get to know each other!! We have 
new residents in the park from the New England 
area!! Letôs welcome them!! 
 
 

OHIO DAY    by Debby Phoenix   
 
SUNDAY MARCH 8, 2020       1-4:00 p.m. 
Please bring an appetizer to share.  Please extend 
this invitation to all the people you know in our 
community from THE BUCKEYE STATE.  There will 
be games, prizes and a general GET TO KNOW 
YOU afternoon.  Any questions please email or 
call:  Debby Phoenix  440-223-7239   
DPhoen123@aol.com or Missy Beat 770-233-
6936  beatm680@gmail.com  

 

INDIANA DAY  by Cheryl Waller 
 
INDIANA DAY is set for Tuesday, March 10th from 
4:00 to 6:00 p.m. on the patio. This will be a pot 
luck meal to allow all Indiana folks to meet each 
other!  Cost is just $2.00 and will include the 
sandwiches again! If you have brought anything 
from Indiana to Florida that could be added to the 
gift basket, please contact Cheryl Waller at cher-
yl.waller2014@gmail.com.  I would like to collect 
these items ahead of time. Tickets for our event 
will be sold both Tuesday coffee hours before our 
event, February 25th and March 3rd).  We hope to 
see all Indiana folks there!   
 

 

MAINE DAY  by Sally Carpenter 

Mark your calendars Wednesday, March 11, from 1 
p.m. until we get tired of laughing at Arvilla.  We 
will continue our yearly festivities with a pot luck 
(bring your favorite dish to share).  Hopefully, the 
whoopee pie ladies are reading this!  There should 
never be a Maine Day without whoopee pies.   
Everyone enjoyed the yankee swap so find an item 
($5 no more or a recycled new item) to swap.  Any 
one who would like to help, please call Arvilla  
Collins at 207-594-5060 or Sally Carpenter at 612-
810-5010.  Hope to see you "Mainers" all there to 
enjoy a fun raucous day.    

mailto:DPhoen123@aol.com
mailto:beatm680@gmail.com
mailto:cheryl.waller2014@gmail.com
mailto:cheryl.waller2014@gmail.com
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ONE DAY LUNCHEON CRUISE
 by Pat Cameron  
DATE: Thursday, March 19, 2020; departing 

at 8:30a.m. from the Clubhouse . Buses will arrive 
at 8:15 a.m.; there will be a 15 minute rest stop at 
Skyway Bridge east side. We arrive in St. Peters-
burg 10:45, board at 11:00 a.m to depart. Lunch-
eon will be served at 12:15 p.m. We arrive at 
Clearwater Marina at 3:00 p.m. We will board the 
return bus at approximately 5:15 p.m. Payment of 
$73 per person is due by February 20, 2020. 
Checks are payable to Patricia Cameron. Cash is 
also accepted but no credit cards. I will be set up 
at a table at Tuesday morning coffee hour by 7:15 
a.m. Questions: call Pat 417-230-1008 
 

HOLIDAY ESTATES III HOME-
OWNERS ASSOCIATION    
by Arvilla Collins 

It seems we are still having a hard time letting 
homeowners know that you need to contact the 
Board of Directors before you start any improve-
ments on the outside of your home. This is a 
deed restriction which means it is a law and 
needs to be followed by all homeowners not just 
the members of the Homeowners Association. 
The Homeowners Asssociation is charged with 
carrying out the Deed Restrictions. The Board of 
Directors are all volunteers; we do not like to 
have to go to a homeowner and tell them they 
are in violation. You can find a copy of the Deed 
Restrictions and By-laws on the Edgewater Club 
website. Any Questions, please ask any board 
member. The dues are $25.00 this year. You may 
pay by sending a check to 1575 Sanderling Drive, 
and marking it for the 2020 dues. We do not 
have a physical office, so the post office allows us 
to have just a rural mailbox; there is also a mail-
box space in the office of the Edgewater Club for 
HOAIII. Also, don't forget we have elections next 
month; you must be a member in order to 
vote.  We also will be doing the HUD Survey to 
maintain our 55+ community. We will be looking 
for volunteers to contact homeowners. A great 
way to meet your neighbors 

LEMON BAY ISLES PROPERTY 
OWNERS ASSOCIATION   
 by Cheryl Miller 
Our 2020 season is in full swing! At the 

January 29th POA meeting, the secretary will cast 
one ballot for the slate of officers since there was 
no opposition. Your 2020 LBI/POA Board consists 
of: Cheryl Miller, President ï Nancy Fournier, 
VicPresident ï Susan Hunter, Secretary ï Sandy 
Bowden, Treasurer ï Ralph Cochran, Bonnie 
Hartman and Estelle Dearborn are Directors.  The 
newly-elected Vice- President and Secretary are 
two-year terms. Estelle Dearbornôs term is for 
three years. I cannot express enough my appre-
ciation and gratitude to every member of our 
Board.  Our goal is to assist our residents in any 

way that we can, and that we adhere to our by-
laws and deed restrictions.  I also want to extend 
the entire Boardôs appreciation to all of the volun-
teers who step up to assist with various projects. 
Unpaid 2020 dues will now incur a $5 late 
fee. Thank you to all residents whose dues have 
been paid. Also, please turn in the 55+ surveys 
that appeared in the January newsletter; they are 
due February 7; we are obligated to report our 
survey information to the State of Florida to en-
sure that our park retains its current standing of 
55+ community. This season has brought an 
overabundance of compliance violations consist-
ing mostly of sub-standard home upkeep, parking 
or improper storing of recreational vehicles and 
pet issues. It is the Boardôs responsibility to en-
sure that everyone adheres to our deed re-
strictions. Please be assured that if you report a 
non-compliance issue, this information is kept 
confidential. Currently, our deed restrictions are 
being reviewed. We will be taking a closer look at 
our document and will be making adjustments to 
the rules regarding golf carts and parking (of 
both licensed and recreational vehicles). The 
Board welcomes all residents to attend the POA 
meetings.  Please take the time to attend a 
meetingéfind out what is happening in our com-
munity, and let your voice be heard. Always feel 
free to contact us if you need to reach any Board 
member between meetings. Take care, be well, 
and enjoy ñour little piece of paradiseò.    
 

HAWAII CRUISE IN SEPTEMBER 
by Pat Cameron 
There are still rooms available according to Ann 
Soltis, of Expedia Cruises, so if you still have a 
ñhankeringò to see those beautiful islands, call 
Ann. We do have a single lady who would like to 
go, very pleasant, and loves to travel; if 
any other single woman wishes to go and is will-
ing to share a room, please call Pat Cameron at 
417-230-1008 as soon as possible. We will try to 
arrange a meeting in March to visit and get last 
minute details; will post the date in the March 
newsletter. 

 

NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 
by Noella Menard 
Just one more issue of the newsletter 

before Linda Annunziello and I are on our own in 
creating and providing you with the Edgewater 
Club Newsletter. I hope you will join me in thank-
ing Margaret Bennett for her years of dedication 
ensuring that you receive a professional, well 
written, and informative newsletter; her wealth of 
knowledge and attention to detail are incompara-
ble, and her counsel in the last year has been  
invaluable. Linda and I can only wish to measure 
up. I hope you will be patient with us while we 
work our way through the growing pains.  
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